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Explore Elmhurst Summer Trolley Rolls Through Town! J

Back after a 2-year break, the Explore Elmhurst Express Trolley offers visitors and residents a FREE 30-minute
ride around the lively City of Elmhurst. Making six stops across the City, this fun and easy trip runs every Friday
and Saturday, June 3 through September 17 from noon to midnight.

DDDOQ The Explore Elmhurst Express is equipped with GPS, which allows riders to track the trolley's location by visiting
- ExploreElmhurst.com. This experience is free and no tickets are required. Everyone is invited to take this fun

. Ride ride around town.

The route travels to different shopping districts in Elmhurst, making stops near shops, restaurants, and
entertainment. Riders will also enjoy listening to the Elmhurst University Jazz Band and a historical narrative about the City.

The trolley is handicapped accessible and ADA-compliant. Collapsible and small strollers that fit in the seating area are welcome
aboard. Onboard storage is unavailable and it is against fire code to place strollers, bikes, or belongings in the trolley’s aisle.

The Explore Elmhurst Express will have a series of special

TROLLEY ROUTE events and activities throughout the summer so follow the
Explore Elmhurst Facebook and Instagram for the most up-to-

date information. Riders will also have the opportunity to enter

to win weekly prizes every time they ride the trolley. For more

information, please visit

ExploreElmhurst.com/trolley.

SAVE THE DATE FOR THESE SIGNATURE
) EVENTS IN ELMHURST!

The Elmhurst Farmers Market is one of

Y Elmhurst's great local markets and a family-friendly must-do

event, popular with locals and visitors alike. Enjoy boutique

\ 4 style shopping every Wednesday from 7am to 1pm from June

to October in the York & Vallette Business District. Follow the

° Elmhurst Farmers Market on Facebook for regular updates on
Track the trolley! Don't waste your time thinking each week’s event!

@@ about when the trolley will arrive at each stop. Send the summer off in style with Elmhurst City
The trolley will be equipped with GPS and can be Centre's Rock the Block Party. Always the weekend after Labor

tracked using ExploreElmhurst.com. Day, this year's event will be Friday, September 8 (4 pm to 11 pm)

- ————— and Saturday, September 9, (11 am to 11 pm). Allyour favorite

bands will be back - 7th Heaven, Wedding Banned, American
English, ARRA, Sixteen Candles and more. Great local food tents
and beer/wine - fun with the whole neighborhood! Don't plan
your block party during the Rock the Block Party! All the details
can be found at elmhurstcitycentre.com.

Back by popular demand, the Elmhurst
Heritage Foundation is brewing up the 7th Annual Elmhurst
Craft Beer Fest! Mark your calendars and save the date for
Saturday, September 17, 2022. Plan to sample craft beer, cider
and seltzers from 50+ breweries while enjoying music on
the grounds of the Elmhurst History Museum. Learn more at
elmhurstcraftbeerfest.com.

IMPORTANT PUBLIC SAFETY REMINDER! Sign up for Emergency Alerts

from the City of Elmhurst at Elmhurst.org/CODERED




209 N. York St., Elmhurst, IL 60126
(630) 530-3000 * Website: www.elmhurst.org

To learn about job opportunities through the City of
Elmhurst, please visit www.elmhurst.org.

City Hall Hours: Monday-Friday, 8:30 am. to 5:00 p.m.

Scott M. Levin, Mayor
Jackie Haddad-Tamer, City Clerk/OMA Officer
Dan Curran, City Treasurer

AdMINISLration ... 630-530-3010
Community Development ..., 630-530-3030
Police (non-emergency) .. 630-530-3050
Fire (hon-emergency) ... 630-530-3090
Elmhurst History Museum

Elmhurst Public Library ... 630-279-8696
EMERGENQ Y .oooovioirsssesssssssssssssssssssssssssissssssissssnns 0-1-1

Request for Public Records - foia@elmhurst.org

Aldermen:

1st Ward - Marti Deuter, Jennifer Veremis
2nd Ward - Bob Dunn, Jacob Hill

3rd Ward - Chris Jensen, Dannee Polomsky
4th \Ward - Brian Cahill, Noel Talluto

5th Ward - James Nudera, Tina Park

6th Ward - Emily Bastedo, Michael Honquest
7th Ward - Michael Brennan, Mark A. Mulliner

City Hall Hours - City Hall will be closed in observance of
Independence Day on Monday, July 4. The City Council standing
meeting will be held on Tuesday, July 5, at 7.30 p.m.

5th Ward Meeting - Fifth Ward residents are invited

to a town hall meeting hosted by Alderwoman Tina Park and
Alderman Jim Nudera on July 12 at 7 pm at City Hall, Conference
Room 2. This is an opportunity to hear updates on City programs
and other City activities. Please bring your comments, ideas, and
concerns. For more information, visit elmhurst.org.
Outstanding Senior Citizen Service Award

Nominations - The Elmhurst Senior Commission is currently
seeking nominees for its 2021/2022 Outstanding Senior Citizen
Service award.

Eligibility Requirements:

1) Nominee must be an Elmhurst resident (Elmhurst address)
2) The award is focused on individual achievement.

3) The service must be voluntary and unpaid.

4) The service must have occurred between September 1, 2021,
and the present.

For more information or to receive a nomination form, visit
elmhurst.org.
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Summer is here, and | am pleased to say that our vibrant
city has so much to do this season. As we come out of the
pandemic, we welcome back some signature activities and

events. The outdoor dining experience of the downtown, Spring Road and other
area restaurants truly has a resort town feeling. We hope that residents take
advantage of the opportunities to explore and enjoy what Elmhurst has to offer.

Public Art - If you are walking or driving near downtown area along the train
tracks, you may notice some new and interesting artwork. The City's Public Arts
Commission which was formed in 2018, is really making an impact with new
public art programs and initiatives. Approved just this past year, is the City's
public art mural program. The first mural was done by Elmhurst University. The
mural “Be Bold, Be Elmhurst” was created by Elmhurst University faculty artists,
Andrew Sobol and Rafael Blanco. The artwork is on display on Faganel Hall's
North Wall, facing the railroad tracks at Park and Prospect Avenues in Elmhurst.
| highly encourage you to take a look. Also on display is the City's newest piece
of public art called, "Portal”, an o-shaped armature with glass that changes
colors under certain conditions. The joyful twelve-foot steel and glass sculpture
was created by Chicago-based artist Nicole Beck, and is located in the new
Larch Park near downtown Elmhurst. The City's Public Arts Commission was
established to implement a Citywide plan for the promotion and thoughtful
placement of public art that enhances the business climate and promotes the
overall aesthetic appeal of our community. We are very proud of the work that
we have seen as a result of this group!

Traffic Safety- While enjoying your summer days, please remember to keep
our children safe by watching your speed while driving. Please stay alert and
obey traffic signs and signals. We are hearing a heightened concern from the
community regarding traffic safety. As resident of a block that sees a lot of cut-
through traffic and has many young children, | see a lot of cars traveling well in
excess of the 25 MPH limit applicable to our residential streets. | see the same
speeding behavior on other residential streets as | walk thought the City. Who is
speeding down our residential streets? In large part, WE ARE! Remarkably, from
the stickers on the vehicles and from what our police data tells us, many of the
speeding vehicles are driven by our own residents. As our long-standing slogan
exhorts: It's our town, let's slow down!

In the near future, the City will undertake a number of steps to identify and study
traffic issues in the area. This will include a neighborhood traffic study starting

in the first ward near Elmhurst University. The study will consist of outlining an
area and studying the traffic patterns and drivers' behavior over an extended
period of time. The information collected will be presented to City Council with
recommendations. Another step we are taking regarding traffic safety concerns
includes the placement of new speed data collecting equipment. The equipment
will be strategically placed by the Elmhurst Police on residential streets with high
reports of speed complaints. This will allow us to have the most accurate data
when determining what next steps to take. The community can also expect to
see a public awareness campaign geared towards educating residents on the
importance of reducing speed and following speed limit signs while driving.

Also in the near future, the City will be forming a Bike Pedestrian Advisory Group.
The purpose of this group will be to analyze the City's Bike and Pedestrian Plan,
approved just last month, and make recommendations to staff and the Council
on next steps to take. Our goal is to make Elmhurst the most walkable and
bikeable municipality in the Chicago area. If you are interested in applying to be
part of this group, please visit Elmhurst.org.

Ukraine - Finally, | would like to thank all who organized and participated in an
event that was held in Wilder Park a few months ago in support of Ukraine. | am
very proud to be part of a community where our residents, civic partners, and
various community members can come together and stand united as we support
the people of Ukraine. Video footage from the event can be found on Elmhurst
TV YouTube Page. | invite you to watch it and hope that you join me in feeling
moved by our community effort to raise awareness, and that you find it in your
hearts to donate to the people of Ukraine.

| wish you a wonderful summer, and hope to see at some of the upcoming
events!

Sincerely,
Scott M. Levin, Mayor
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Traffic Safety Program Elmhurst's City Officials are hearing
heightened concerns from community members regarding traffic
safety. This primarily includes motorists not following traffic signs and
speeding on residential streets. In an effort to gain essential data and
to properly assess these issues, the City will be conducting a series of
traffic studies along with collecting speed data using new monitoring
equipment. The City is also working on a public safety awareness
campaign that will be launched toward the end of the summer.
Please stay safe by watching your speed, following traffic signs and
signals, and staying alert while driving!

Police Resume Bike & Summer Mobile Patrols

The Elmhurst Police Department Bicycle Patrol Unit and the Summer
Mobile Patrol Unit provide officers with opportunities for community
engagement while on patrol. The Bicycle Unit and Summer Mobile
Patrol Unit have grown and evolved into an integral part of the
department's enforcement and community relations efforts. Both
units are used on a daily basis with officers either riding the bicycles
on regularly scheduled shifts or signing up to ride the summer mobile
patrol unit. Several patrol vehicles are equipped with bike racks, so
officers can take bicycles with them on a daily basis. The program has
been well-received by the public and promotes a greater relationship
between the officers, our youth, and the community.

Neighborhood Roll Call The Elmhurst Police Department hosts
the Neighborhood Roll Call program throughout the summer months
in which Elmhurst Police Officers visit neighborhoods around the city
and talk with residents. This is an opportunity for citizens to get to
know the officers in their community, as well as become up to date
on City events and to ask questions. It also provides an opportunity to
bring up any concerns to the officers directly. For more information on
the Neighborhood Roll Call program, visit elmhurst.org/NRC.

Scott’s Law Motorists are reminded of the hazards that exist

for emergency personnel responding to emergencies. Scott's law

is intended to protect emergency personnel from motorists at
emergency scenes, increasing the penalties for drivers who fail to
yield to emergency vehicles or cause accidents or injury to public
safety or service personnel at roadside emergency scenes. Offenders
can expect to be fined up to $10,000 and have their driver's license
suspended for up to two years. Please follow these precautions when
approaching an emergency vehicle with its lights activated. Slow down
and proceed with caution. Yield the right-of-way by changing into a
lane not immediately adjacent to the emergency vehicle. Be prepared
to pull over to the right-hand side of the roadway and stop if directed
to do so. Be watchful of the movement of emergency personnel and
equipment. The law applies to all vehicles displaying flashing lights,
including highway maintenance vehicles.

Bonfire Safety Stay safe when enjoying
bonfires this summer! Never build a bonfire on a
high-wind night. Make sure the area where you
start your bonfire is at least 25 feet away from any
structure and anything that can burn. Clear away
dry leaves and sticks, overhanging low branches
and shrubs. Attend to the campfire at all times and
watch children and pets around the fire at all times.
Never use gasoline or other flammable or combustible liquids. Keep
a bucket of water or garden hose nearby in case the fire begins to
spread. For your neighborhoods’ safety, a permit is required for all
fire pits. There is no cost to the permit, and you can register online at
elmhurst.org/fire.
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Curfew Hours Parents and teens are reminded that young
people under the age of 18 must abide by City curfew regulations
allyear. The Elmhurst curfew is enforced from 11pm until Gam
Sunday through Thursday, and from midnight to 6am on Friday
and Saturday. Anyone under the age of 18 in a public area after
curfew must be accompanied by a parent, legal guardian, or
another responsible companion at least 21 years of age who has
been approved by the teen’s parent or legal guardian - the only
exception being if they are engaged by a business or occupation
approved by the state for a person over the age of 18.

Bike Safety When riding your bike, remember to exercise
bike safety by following the Bicycle Rules of the Road. Some
important safety tips include wearing a helmet and making sure
your bike is equipped with reflectors and lights if riding at night.
Become familiar with the Bicycle Rules of the Road, which are
available at the police department or online at elmhurst.org.

When leaving your bike unattended, even if for only a short
while, please lock your bike with a sturdy high-quality lock. We
also urge you to register your bicycle with the Elmhurst Police
Department, free of charge. In the unfortunate circumstance

of a bike being stolen, a registered bike provides the police
department with a greater probability of tracking and recovering
it.

Pool Safety The typical drowning victim is age 4 and younger
and doesn't make any noise when slipping into the pool to go
after a toy or other object. To keep your child safe near water,
remember the ABC & D's of drowning prevention:

Adult Supervision: Always designate an adult to watch children
around the pool or spa and always know where your children
are when you are inside your house.

Barriers- Install a 48 ft, tall, non-climbable fence around the
pool with a self-closing gate along with alarms on back doors
and windows so you know when they have been opened.

Classes- Take a CPR and rescue techniques class and have
your child take swimming classes, but know that does not
make him or her drown-proof.

Devices- Keep a phone by the pool at all times along with other
rescue tools, like a shepherd's hook and lifesaving ring. Have
non-swimmers wear personal flotation devices (life jackets, not
arm floaties) near all bodies of water.

Other tips: Close back doors if your [
pool doesn't have a fence. Also,
drain kiddie pools after every use
and look immediately in the pool
when your child is missing. Always
remove toys from the pool after
playing in the pool and store them
securely away.

Firework Safety Many fireworks related injuries over the

4th of July could be avoided by taking basic safety precautions.
Only those fireworks that are legally sold in Illinois are legal to
possess and use in Elmhurst. Children should never be allowed
to use fireworks of any type without a responsible adult providing
supervision. Even sparklers burn at temperatures in excess of
1,000 degrees and can cause severe burns. Keep in mind that
when police respond to reports of fireworks in neighborhoods,
the fireworks are confiscated and the offender(s) may be arrested.
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rent a submersible utility pump. The pump will need to be connected to

an extension cord and a garden hose. Lower the pump into the vertical

Peer Jury The Elmhurst Police Department manages the observation pipe and run the hose to water your yard's landscaping or to
City's Peer Jury Program. The program serves as an innovative, the City's curb. This should be done seasonally or after a large rain event.
alternative tool used to divert non-violent, first-time juvenile

offenders from formal court action. Operating on the philosophy Cooling Centers High temperatures and humidity can pose a health
that it is better to prevent crime than to punish it, police youth and safety threat. To request a well-being check for someone who may be
officers have several options in juvenile cases to hold them suffering from the heat call 9-1-1. A Cooling Site is an air-conditioned facility
accountable for their actions. Peer Jury is a positive approach where residents can go to find relief from extreme heat. During business

to juvenile crime that often has a greater impact on the juvenile hours, Elmhurst City Hall, the Elmhurst Police Station, and the Elmhurst

offender than court. Communities that have established peer juries Public Library are designated Cooling Centers within Elmhurst. For a full list
have seen a 95% success rate of completion by the teen offenders. of Cooling Sites in DuPage County, visit dupagecris.org.

The Elmhurst Police Department will be looking for jurors once the i . . o

school starts in fall, using the recruiting partnership with D205 Yok~ Grass Trimmings in Streets in lllinois. it is illegal to put grass

High School, Immaculate Conception and Timothy Christian High clippings onto any public roadway as it may cause injury to motorists or
School Guidance Counselors to find kids who would be a good fit become a traffic hazard. The debris can also cause potential hazards by
to serve as Peer Jury members. Anyone interested should talk to collecting in the storm drain which may cause street flooding. As a public
their school guidance counselors. Thank you to the 2022 Senior safety reminder, please never put grass trimmings in the street, and
Class Peer Jurors who have served the community, and are now continue to check the storm drain in front of your home or business and
off to their next adventure! remove debris to prevent street flooding.

Standing Water on Residential Property Cross Connection Control

Seasonally, rain events can cause backyard standing water in Program The Cross Connection Control

areas that are naturally low or Program is designed to ensure the safety wf‘g, ? o

are part of a natural drainage of all water consumers in Elmhurst. This g

path. These types of situations
are common in the springtime
and during seasonal periods

of heavy or extended rain.
Generally, most backyard
standing water is considered to
simply be a nuisance and the
water will most likely infiltrate

program provides protection from the
entry of unwanted and possibly dangerous
material into the drinking water supply.
When a direct connection exists between
the public water supply and water which
has been polluted or contaminated there exists the danger of a back-
flow carrying the contamination with it. If the public water supply should
into the soil on its own. Because lose pressure or if the point of use should develop a higher pressure
of this, the City of Elmhurst asks than the public water supply a back-flow could occur. Any home with
residents to only report standing an in-ground irrigation (sprinkler) system, a water treatment system,
water that persists for at least 48 hours after the conclusion of a swimming pool, fountain or private well used for irrigation is required
rain event. The exception to this would be if the standing water to have an RPZ. All commercial and manufacturing sites, doctors’ and
is causing structural flooding to a home or garage. dentists’ offices, parks and playgrounds, golf courses, etc. are required

to have an RPZ. Any place where water is being used for anything other
Dry well Maintenance The goal of a dry wellis to provide than traditional domestic use requires an RPZ. If you have an RPZ device,

underground stormwater storage during a rain event. If your dry you are required to get it inspected annually. The City of Elmhurst has

wellisn't properly maintained, the dry well will not have the storage  contracted with Back-flow Solutions, Inc. (BSI) to manage the back-flow

originally designed for it and ultimately water will pond at the inspection program. BSI serves as the primary contact for back-flow

surface. The easiest way to maintain a dry wellis to purchase or inspections within the City. You can contact them at (800) 414-4990 or at
bsionlinetracking.com.

Stormwater Update This summer the City of Elmhurst, in a continuation of its ongoing Citywide flood-mitigation ol
effort, has plans to construct a new 3 ac-ft detention basin at the open field north of Jackson School. In this area, the
Southwest Elmhurst Stormwater Mitigation Project - Phase Ill project (as it will be called) will help reduce the 100-year
flooding depth by 0.5 feet and will remove an additional nine homes from the potential 100-year structural flooding risk.
This new detention basin will be connected to the larger existing City stormwater basin to the west with storm sewer
piping and the new basin at the school site will only take on water during larger storm events, not smaller events.

District 205 and the City have partnered on this project through an intergovernmental agreement and the school intends
to continue to use the new basin area as a play area for school use. The bottom of the detention pond will be a grass field, approximately
150 feet by 240 feet, which is 4-5 feet below the adjacent playground area and roadways (Jackson Street and Mitchell Avenue). Access to
the bottom of the grass detention basin will be provided by a new concrete ramp near the school's existing playground area. Please visit
elmhurststormwaterplan.org for more project information.

After completion of the SESMP Phase IIl Improvement Project, the City of Elmhurst will have completed 14 stormwater improvement projects
which reduce/eliminate structural overland flooding for 473 homes, and will have created approximately 131 ac-ft of new detention storage
since 2015.
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Blood Drive A blood drive will take place at City Hall, 209 N.
York St, on Tuesday, July 26. COVID-19 has impacted blood supply
and donations are needed. To schedule an appointment, please
call 877-258-4825 or visit vitalant.org.

Elmhurst Stands United in Support

of Ukraine The City of Elmhurst, Elmhurst
District 205, Elmhurst Park District, Elmhurst
Public Library, and Elmhurst University joined

in organizing an event held at Wilder Park on
Wednesday, April 6 to support the people of
Ukraine. Video footage from the event can be
found on Elmhurst TV's YouTube page. Thank
you to the event participants, organizers, and our
community partners who made this possible.

4

ELMHURST STANDS UNITED
IN SUPPORT OF UKRAINE.

A wm% !A/od)fum

Recycling Events The City of Elmhurst hosts a quarterly
recycling event for disposing electronics and textiles at the
Elmhurst Public Works Facility (985 S. Riverside Dr.). The next drive
will take place on July 30 from 8 am to noon, and residents are
encouraged to drop off any unwanted items that would otherwise
end up in a landfill. For more information visit elmhurst.org.

Block Party Permits Neighborhood block parties are a great
way for neighbors to get together and enjoy the summer season.
Please remember to call the Public Works Department at (630) 530-
3020 to schedule your block party. Fire Department personnel are
happy to attend and provide information about fire trucks and the
equipment they carry, answer questions and provide fire hats and
photo opportunities for children. If you would like the Fire Department
to participate in your block party, please call (630) 530-3090. To
request Police Department personnel to attend, please call (630)

530-3038.

Elmhurst's Public Safety Night Out save the date!
The City of Elmhurst's Police & Fire Departments will be hosting
National Night Out on Tuesday, August 2,
2022. The event will take place at Berens
Park in the east parking lot from 6-8:30
p.m. This will be a memorable experience
at this safety-focused event, including
kids' games and activities, giveaways,
demonstrations, music, and a chance to
get to know members from our public safety team!

Police Department on June 12 B
from g am. - noon at Eldridge Park &
Adventure Day for the Cops and
Bobbers kids fishing derby! PRIZES
will be awarded to kids who catch
the longest fish or the most fish

in three different age categories.
Bring your fishing pole and gather
the kids for a memorable fishing
event at Eldridge Park Pond! This is a great chance for kids to meet
the police officers who patrol their community!

Cops & Bobbers Fishing Derby Join the Elmhurst

Summer 2022

City of Elmhurst - Front Porch Newsletter

Public Arts Mural Program The City of Elmhurst Public
Arts Commission is thrilled to announce that murals have been
approved and will start to be created and displayed in our
hometown. Their purpose is to enliven public spaces, and are
designed to make you think, feel, appreciate and spark discussion.

The first piece is located at Faganel Hall on the campus of
Elmhurst University. It faces north, adjacent to the train tracks.

It was created by Elmhurst University faculty artists, Andrew
Sobol and Rafael Blanco. We hope you're inspired by this initial
installation and look forward to new murals dotting our cityscape
soon!

Sparky's Elmhurst Fire Safety Club
The Elmhurst Fire Department invites all kids

(up to 10 years old) who reside in Elmhurst to
become members of Sparky’s Elmhurst Fire Safety
Club! Join by sumbiting a form at Elmhurst.org/
sparkyclub. Sparky will reply back quarterly by
mail with fire safety tips, activities, and information
on upcoming events!

Solicitor Notice A permit to solicit door-to-door is required
for any and all persons and organizations that are seeking

to obtain orders, prospective customers, subscriptions, gifts

or contributions. If a “No Solicitor Invited" notice is displayed,

the solicitor must immediately leave the premises. Residents
can request a "No Solicitors Invited” decal from the City Clerk.
Residents are encouraged to ask solicitors for their City issued
badges with their names and information.

If you have any concerns regarding any person soliciting in your
neighborhood, please call 9-1-1. Let them know your location and
that there is a solicitor in the vicinity who is in violation of the City's
Municipal Code. By reporting the violation immediately, an officer
can respond when the solicitor is in the area.

Adopt a Fire Hydrant The Elmhurst Fire Department
invites residents to “adopt a fire hydrant™ near you. This means
being responsible for clearing any snow, weeds, or debris
surrounding the hydrant to allow for easy access for firefighters
in an emergency. You may also need to contact the Public Works
Department if you notice damages or leaks. To sign up, fillout the
form found at elmhurst.org/firehydrant.

July 31, Special Kids Day - City Works! in partnership
with Elmhurst's Special Kids Day organization, on Sunday, July 31,
the City of Elmhurst will create a unique experience for individuals
with special needs; a “City Works" tour to learn how cities operate.

demonstrations and hands on
2 ™
Kids Day
interact with the City employees

activities, public safety tips, and
and elected officials who provide vital services to the community.

This will include information //=\\
/"\ |

a fun opportunity tailored for

Register for a time slot between 11 am - 3 pm at Elmhurst.org/

from different departments with
individuals with special needs to
cityworksday.
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Roadway Resurfacing This summer, the City will
undertake several roadway improvement projects throughout the
City. First, the City will be performing our normal annual Contract
Paving Program where both asphalt and concrete streets are
resurfaced. Second, a reconstruction of Van Buren Street (west of
Spring Road to Salt Creek) and Crescent Avenue (Poplar Avenue)
will take place using REBUILD IL grants. Lastly, Brush Hill Road
will also be reconstructed (from Euclid to Salt Creek) using MFT
funds. All of these improvements are necessary as the roadways
need routine resurfacing maintenance or have met their useful
life and need to be reconstructed. The 2022 Contract Paving
Program will commence in May and go through Labor Day. Both
the Van Buren/Crescent and Brush Hill reconstructions will start
this summer and be completed this fall. Affected residents and
businesses will be notified of exact construction dates in advance
of the work commencing.

First Street Bridge Rehabilitation Project The City
of Elmhurst is receiving roughly $3 million between 2020-2022
through the State of Illinois's REBUILD Illinois Capital Program.
These grant funds are being provided to the City for specific
transportation projects’ including bridge work. The City owns two
bridges, the First Street and Park Avenue bridges over Robert
Palmer Drive. First Street was built in the 1970s and currently
needs a bridge deck overlay to prevent increased damage to
the bridge in the future. The City has programmed REBUILD
grant funds for the overlay of this bridge deck in the summer

of 2022. The scope of the project will include a bridge deck
overlay, parapet wall repairs, beam and bearing painting, and
sidewalk repairs. The project will take place this summer, with the

construction timeline restricted between June 6 - August 5. During

construction, the bridge will be closed to traffic, so a detour route
will establish a safe and efficient bypass of the bridge.

Water Quality Month august is
National Water Quality Month. National Water
Quality Month is dedicated to educating

the public on clean water, as it is vital to our
individual health, our collective agricultural
needs, and the needs of our environment.
National Water Quality Month reminds us to
take a moment to consider how important
these water sources are not just to humans, but also to the other
inhabitants of these ecosystems— whether it be the fish that live in
the water or the plants and animals that rely on these lakes and rivers
for water just like we do. By thinking about the little things that you

do on a daily basis that could have a negative effect on water quality,
you'll be one step closer to making a difference. Stay tuned for ways
that the City of Elmhurst will be celebrating Water Quality Month. This
willinclude the presentation of our annual water quality report. For
more information on the National Water Quality Month campaign, visit
nationalwaterqualitymonth.org.

—

CallJ.U.L.L.E. Before You Dig If you are planning any home
improvement projects that involve digging, remember to call JU.LIE.
(811 from a cell phone or 800-892-0123) before beginning work.
JULIE. will notify member utility companies to send locators to mark
their underground utilities with paint and/or flags. Once you know the
approximate location of utility lines, you can dig safely.

Garage Sales

Municipal regulations allow up to two garage
§ sales in a calendar year. Remember to place
1| signs advertising such events on private
property, either your own or that of others
(with their permission). Signs may not be
placed on telephone poles or parkway trees.

Enplyee Stight!

How did you get into the wastewater field? | started in the wastewater field by chance. | was looking for a
career change and knew | wanted to get into public works to give back to the community. | was able to get
my foot in the door through a part-time position for a village and then moved into a full-time<ns1:XMLFault xmlns:ns1="http://cxf.apache.org/bindings/xformat"><ns1:faultstring xmlns:ns1="http://cxf.apache.org/bindings/xformat">java.lang.OutOfMemoryError: Java heap space</ns1:faultstring></ns1:XMLFault>